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From the Editor 
 

 
Maisie Whitehead's legacy to the 
Church is of such a high order 
that not only is the fabric of the 
building provided for, but there is 
an opportunity for adapting and 
increasing the use of the building 
for meetings, cafes, exhibitions 
and concerts.  It's worth giving 
this subject serious thought and 
completing the questionnaire 
which is included with this issue 
 
`Flop' would be too harsh a word but we certainly didn't win 
anything at the Cambridge Building Society Community 
Magazine Awards - again.  The bottom line is that the 
publication is our village magazine and not put together to 
win competitions, so let us know how you think it might be 
improved by completing another questionnaire which 
accompanies this issue.  We do like to try and improve the 
magazine year on year and would be very pleased to 
receive your comments.  
 
Steve White, Leader of Swaffham Prior Scouts, has an 
article describing his philosophy and how the group is 
structured and organised.  Learn how Scouts has changed 
since Baden-Powell's day and yet is still recognisable.  We 
also hear from the Scouts themselves.   
 
The schools have just broken up and some children will be 
moving on from Swaffham Prior to Bottisham Village 
College - contained within are some of their reflections.   
 
Sports Day enjoyed some right Royal visitors who arrived 
in style.  Each year Juliet Vickery works hard to ensure that 
everyone has a fun and memorable day - thank you.  Ross 
Clark describes the excitement of the first ever cricket 
match on the 24Acres and the deluge of rain that has fallen 
ever since. 
 
Our "all things outdoors" contributors continue to inform 
and delight us.  Alison Lewis has an article on orchids 
inspired by the Bee Orchids she found in Reach Wood in 
late June and a rare tiny flower, the fen violet, has made a 
re-appearance at Wicken Fen.  So watch where you tread! 
 
Snakehall Farm celebrates its 25

th
 anniversary this year 

and is having an open farm event on Saturday 27
th
 

September which promises to be a lot of fun. 
 
The church is open on Sunday and Monday 3

rd
 and 4

th
 

August for private prayer and reflection to commemorate 
the beginning of WW1 and Ross Clark ponders as to 
whether we are a "thankful village". 
 
See you at the Harvest Supper on Saturday 4

th
 October. 

 
Read this magazine carefully and find out whoôs good at 
throwing eggsé.. OMG!  I canôt stand the tension ï itôs me! 

 

Editorôs Notes 
 

 
The purpose of Within Reach is to serve the whole village 

by circulating information and interesting articles free to 
every household.  Additional copies are available at a 
charge of £2.50.  Issues are published bi-monthly covering 
the months of Feb/Mar, Apr/May, June/July, Aug/Sept 
Oct/Nov and Dec/Jan.   
 
Copies of the Minutes of Parish Council meetings and of 
Out of Reach and Within Reach magazines can be found 
on the village website www.reach-village.co.uk. 

 
The next copy date is 15

th
 September 2014.  This 

magazine is approved and printed by Reach Parish 
Council. 
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Maisie Whiteheadôs Legacy to the 
Church

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

As mentioned briefly in the last edition of Within Reach, 

Maisie Whitehead has left a substantial legacy to Reach 
church, to be used for ñrepair, renovation and decoration of 
the fabric of the church and its groundsò.  About 25 people 
gathered in the church on 14

th
 July for a Public Meeting to 

explore ways in which the legacy could be used for the 
benefit of the church and the wider community.  
 
Revd Eleanor Williams said that the legacy means we can 
go ahead with the repairs to the external stonework, which 
will start in August.  She explained the legacy would also 
cover improvements to the building and that we should 
think creatively about what we could do that would be a 
fitting memorial for Maisie - and in keeping with her wishes.  
 
During the discussion that followed, a number of ideas 
emerged, including improvements to the heating and 
insulation, overhauling the organ, improving the floor and 
laying on water and drainage so that there could be a toilet 
and a small servery. 
 
Ideas for increasing the use of the church included 
promoting it as a venue for pilgrimage and prayer as well 
as for exhibitions and concerts.  We would not want to 
compete with the Village Centre, but could offer different 
things, such as more intimate spaces for small meetings 
and tea and coffee.  
 
We are keen to hear everyoneôs views about this, so 
please do complete the questionnaire included with this 
magazine and return it to the box in church.  Weôre also 
taking the opportunity to ask your views about our current 
pattern of service, which might not suit everyone.  
 
A more detailed report of the meeting is available on 
request. 
 
Pat Chalmers 
Church Administrator 
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Swaffham Prior Scouts 
 

 
I first learnt about Swaffham Prior Scouts during a Parents 
Consultation at the School when the fire alarms went off 
and we had to evacuate the building.  Why?  The Scouts 
were having an indoor BBQ and had set the smoke 
sensors off!  Hereôs Steve White, Scout Leader, describing 
the Scout Group:  
 
Scouts require six from eight 
Challenge Awards to gain the 
Chief Scouts Gold Award before 
moving on to Explorer Scouts 
and the opportunity to earn the 
Queens Scout Award.  So we 
arrange the programme of 
activities around these Challenge 
Awards in order that people can 
work towards becoming a 
Queenôs Scout.   
 
These Challenge Awards include the Community which 
promotes community activities; Promise, Global, Creative, 
Outdoor, Adventure, Expedition and Fitness which 
develops physical benefits.  The eight Awards are our core 
and we develop our programme around them.  We helped 
run the barbeque at Reach Fair this year and that effort 
contributed towards the Community Award.  There are also 
about 75 Activity Badges and these can be tailored to the 
individual, for example, music, IT, cookery, crafts and 
orienteering.  Everyone within scouts has an opportunity to 
achieve. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The programme also takes account of the summer and 
winter bias.  In the winter we focus on the Community, 
Creative, Global and Faith Awards so we might visit a fire 
station and/or invite a speaker from the local police or 
undertake a photographic challenge.  In the summer we 
will camp, hike, canoe and go rafting.  Thatôs just logical. 
 
Jamborees are international scout camps.  The main one is 
the World Scout Jamboree which is held every four years. 
The location rotates, for example, the last one being in 
Sweden in 2011 and the next one next year is in Japan.   

The UK Scout Association will select a number of Scouts of 
which one may be selected from Swaffham Prior.  There 
are also smaller European and local meets, for example 
CAMJAM is held in Cambridgeshire each year.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The challenges running scouts are volunteers, time and 
costs.  As Leaders are not all always free on the same 
evenings and weekends we run the Scout section with four 
Leaders ensuring we always have 2-4 at all troop nights 
and events.  The costs for trips away will be on top of the 
family holiday and the total sum may be expensive.  Some 
scout groups fundraise but we donôt mostly because we 
have insufficient time.  We use the subs we receive and 
some donations, for example, the Reach Amenity Fund 
which allowed us to purchase some new tents (for which 
we are forever grateful).  We have some other financial 
help. 
 
We hire Swaffham Prior school hall and beavers, cubs and 
scouts all meet across the same evening so we only pay 
one rental.  We have a scout field and this is very fortunate 
and not the norm.  From Easter to September ï weather 
permitting ï all our meetings are out of doors and this 
shapes what we do.  We use everything that is available to 
enable us to do a lot of outdoor activities like fire lighting, 
cooking, pioneering, camping, tracking etc.  We donôt have 
a scout hut and therefore donôt have easy access to our kit 
(we have to carry everything we want to use). 
 
Boys and girls can join scouts.  In small villages there are 
sometimes not enough children and resources to make for 
viable scouts and guides groups.  Sometimes the boys are 
strong and there is a good scout group but nothing for the 
girls and sometimes the opposite is true.  A discussion took 
place from which it was agreed that scouts could take boys 
and girls.  I think the guides may be still girls only.  The 
decision was based around resources in small 
communities.  
 
I enjoy being a Scout Leader for several reasons:  Firstly I 
like to see the kids have fun, develop and grow up. 
Secondly I like the outdoors and it gives me an opportunity 
to follow my passions.  It also is a complete break from 
home and work. 
 
It is our aim to try and do things that kids donôt do with their 
Mum and Dad.  Some scout groups go to Alton Towers but 
we wouldnôt do that.  We teach the kids to use matches 
and knives safely and let them chop wood.  Itôs a pleasure 
to develop their ability, confidence and create opportunities 
for them.  
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The kids are encouraged to try things and are not banned 
from doing something because it might be dangerous - 
they are taught and supervised.  They learn at different 
rates and we repeat our programme and training to enable 
everyone to achieve in their own time.  
 
We have two principal camps - a training camp at Easter 
and a fun camp in the summer.  At the training camp we 
take everyone back to basics - how to site a tent, how to 
put it up, how to cook on a stove and on an open fire.  We 
learn traditional skills.  We work on preparation, cleaning, 
collecting wood and water and making a meal.  At the fun 
camp we include more hiking, climbing, kayaking, abseiling 
and shooting etc.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We like stretching the kids, exposing them to competitions 
and challenging hikes.  Recently we put together some 24-
hour ration packs.  It was a challenge for the kids and the 
adults, devising what rations would be needed over a 
period of three days hiking.   
 
We have camps away and summer camps.  We build 
challenges.  The more challenging we make a task the 
more the kids have to do, for example, the 18-mile hike we 
completed recently.  We wouldnôt have done such a long 
hike in the past.  The more we set opportunities for the kids 
to stretch themselves the more they have risen.  The 
children have developed better attitudes, better skills and 
better physical abilities.  We are now looking at other ways 
that we can stretch them. 
 
Kids nowadays love their screens and their keyboards and 
we would say enjoy both - the gadgets and the scouting 
activities.  Everything is a balance. 
 
There are special moments.  Sometimes things happen by 
accident and are a combination of right time and right 
place, but you have put together that time and place and so 
have contributed to the "accident".  For example, we 
decided to walk a track in the dusk and knew that there 
was an owl in the proximity.  We called it an Owl Hunt and 
divided into two groups - one group to hide and one group 
to find.  The kids were told to be quiet and they might see 
an owl.  The owl did come out and one child said, "Iôve 
never seen an owl before in real life".  We didnôt set out 
with the objective of seeing the owl, but it was a gain.    
 
For quite some time the scouts did not enter external 
events very much.  A new leader joined us and they 
pointed out some opportunities, in particular the Cambridge 
University (CU) Scouts and Guides Orienteering Weekend.  
We entered and won it on our first time out!  We went 
seeking to extend ourselves and bench mark ourselves 
against others.  And won!  The kids came back on a high.  
They really enjoyed themselves and rose to the challenge.  

No leaders are allowed with the teams - the kids did it.  
Later, we went to Derbyshire on a weekend competition 
with two teams and came 1

st
 and 3

rd
.  We defended our CU 

title this year and came 1
st
 (again) and 4

th
.  For the first 

time we can compare ourselves with others and we did 
very well! 
 
We have a relationship with a German scout group through 
a connection with one of our Leaders, Francis Reeks and 
the church.  In 2010 and 2012 we hosted 25 German 
scouts and with our own scouts numbering 25 that's 50 
scouts.  We camped in Thetford Forest and also our own 
scout field.  It was a great experience to meet other scouts. 
 
The Scout Association is encouraging Leaders not to teach 
but to facilitate and coach the Scouts on topics they have 
chosen to do.  We are facilitators and the Leaders that join 
us are based on the contribution that they can make to the 
group.  The children should be saying what they want to do 
and we ensure that they can do it safely. 
 
The basic fundamentals of our scout group are the same 
as those of Baden-Powell and his Scouting for Boys ï the 
original bible.  His book reads like that of an old soldier 
brought up in Africa.  We seek to build good citizens, 
create people who are part of society in a fair and good 
way.  We donôt have shorts and hats as back then and 
there are more phones and Facebook, but fundamentally 
we are recognisable as the original scouts. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bear Grylls is now the Chief Scout (they serve a five-year 
term) and the face of scouting has changed.  We had 
figureheads in the past.  Before Bear the Chief Scout was 
John Noakes (formerly of Blue Peter) and he broke the 
mould and Bear broke the mould again.  In my time of 10 
years I have seen change and the scouts grow year on 
year.  Quite a lot of material is now online, logs and badge 
tables are all computer based and a lot of paperwork has 
gone.  Outside of the village the scout movement is trying 
to pull together teenagers to shape the future of teenagers 
within the scouts over the next 10 years.  They are trying to 
get people to do it for themselves rather than being told.  In 
the early days many of the Leaders were ex-army ï now 
there is genuine change ï with scouts having an input.  
Really the kids should say what they want to do, though 
when asked they tend to stare blankly.  Once, with us, a 
girl said while out walking, we should make nettle soup ï 
so we did! 
 
The scout movement recently recognised the changing 
world and introduced a second scout promise.  The first 
has the phrase, to do your duty to God and the Queen and 
the second promises to do the best you can. 
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The group is as good as it leaders and we have good 
leaders in all sections at 1st Swaffham Prior.  We tend to 
leave the military ways and military discipline to the air and 
army cadets who offer a great alternative but at Scouts we 
aspire to achieve many of the same skills and behaviours 
in a more relaxed environment.  
 
Two things are important for me - (a) punctuality, be aware 
of the value of time and be there on time.  And (b) give the 
Leader your attention, be quiet when he is talking and 
listen. 
 
Why am I a Scout Leader?  I was a scout in Yorkshire from 
the age of 7 to 17 and had a wonderful time.  It was natural 
for me to want to provide something similar for the kids 
growing up where I live now.  I enjoy every minute of it and 
truly believe that you get back what you put in.  
 
If you are interested in becoming a Beaver, Cub, Scout or 
Leader please contact Steve White on 743555 

 
Steve White 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

What the Swaffham Prior Scouts 
say about Scouts 

 
 

You get to do lots of 
adventurous stuff like camping, 
going on hikes and things.  Iôve 
probably learnt quite a lot like 
how to tie knots and how to put 
up a tent.  I definitely want to be 
an Explorer. 
 
Mum says: You especially 
enjoyed canoeing.  But Kathôs 
not sure.   

 
 

I like the activities like 
camps, they're quite fun.  I 
liked putting together the 
ration packs and I think I 
could survive on them if they 
included something I like.   
I've learnt how to tie knots 
and build things like bridges.  
I enjoy the walks and camps.  
I've learnt some stuff, like 
surviving.  I want to be an 
Explorer, yes - and I was a 
Cub. 
 

 
I like hikes and camps.  
Scouts is really fun and really 
interesting.  Like they help 
you to do stuff you canôt do ï 
like knots.  We play games, 
though not so much.  You can 
get involved and itôs local.  
Iôve learnt to do a lot of 
cookery, so thatôs good.  Iôve 
improved a lot.  You need to 
pace yourself on walks.  You 
canôt go too fast at the 
beginning or youôll get tired.  I 
went to Cubs and I will 
probably go on to be an 
Explorer.  Iôve done a three-
day hike, the Incident Hike 
and a 19-mile hike, so a lot of 
walking and stuff.  And we 
came first on the Incident 
Hike! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Kathryn Cane 

 

 

Hazel Lingley 

 

 

Harry Oliver-Towers 

 

 

 

Now whoôs got the map? 
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I like doing things we donôt do 
at home, things we donôt get 
to do, for example, building a 
bridge or trying out ration 
packs.  I like going on scout 
hikes and camps.  Iôve learnt 
a lot ócos when I started I only 
knew about one knot.  Now 
Iôve learnt to cook properly on 
a stove and put up a tent the 
correct way.  Stuff like that.  
And more social skills with my 
friends and making new 
friends.  I was a Cub and will 
probably be an Explorer, or at 
least I hope so, Iôll have to 
see what itôs like when I get to 
that age. 

 
You donôt normally do what 
you do in school.  Itôs a lot of 
fun and you meet lots of 
people.   
 
Dad says:  Tell the truth.  
Where else would you get to 
set things on fire?  Kath:  At 
home 
 

Iôve learnt how to pitch a tent, 
how to make fire, how to build 
a raft, how to canoe and loads 
of other exciting things.  
Scouts have made me more 
sensible around fire because 
they teach you how to use 
things properly.  Iôm currently 
a Scout and an Explorer.  I 
help out at Scouts.   
 

Well, urmm, Scouts is a bit of 
a change from Cubs because 
you get to do much more fun 
things like kayaking.  We do 
special hikes sometimes.  I 
remember the night hike and 
the Incident Hike.  You do 
really learn a lot while with 
Scouts, like pioneering.  At 
Cubs I learnt some basic 
knots.  At Scouts we do stuff 
like sheep knots and some 
sailor knots.  Iôve learnt how to 
read maps and work out co-
ordinations.  The main thing is 
working in a team.  Scouts is 
most fun like taking wood 
down to build a bridge, and 
then naming the bridge and 
being judged.   
 

Iôll definitely move up to Explorers where you get to help 
out a lot more.  Iôve learnt about first aid in Scouts and you 
do more new badges and try new things. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The best things have been kayaking and rafting.  We've 
done them twice.  The walks are fun, we've done some 
long ones and I like the one along Ely river.  I wasn't a Cub 
because I didn't know about it.  I am both a Scout and an 
Explorer at present.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I assist at Scouts for a mix of 
selfish reasons.  I get to hike, 
camp and play games not 
normally acceptable for adults to 
play.  I enjoy the practical hands 
on stuff.  Itôs embarrassing for 
Kath and David ï so I go!  (Kath: 
I like Dad being there).  I wasnôt a 
Scout when I was young because 
I wasn't allowed to join because I 
wasn't baptised.  From that you 
can see how things have 
changed.  The kids we have are 
a good lot.  The best thing is that 
they are all fairly brave and they 
take on anything set by the 
Leaders.  We assume it will be 
difficult for them but they step up 
to the mark.  I assist at camp and 
hikes and Iôm an extra pair of 
hands when we are in the scout 
field.  Iôm not one for dressing up, 
salutes etc, but thatôs not a big 
part of scouts; interesting and fun 
things are the main.   
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Jon Cane 

 

 

David Cane 

 

 

Dylan Steed 

 

 

 

Nope it's not quite hot enough!  
Where is everyone? 

 

 

Alice Lingley (note the selfie Hugh) 
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Book Review: The Flatlands by 
Joss Goodchild 

 
 

The fens may not be renowned in 
this country for their beauty, but 
over the last four years within this 
magazine Joss Goodchild has 
reported on the history of the fens, 
and its flora and fauna and 
inspired in us a greater 
appreciation of our surrounding 
countryside. 
 

 
At the same time we have been aware of Jossôs artistic 
talents through her exhibitions - particularly as part of the 
East Anglian Art Group, Outside Edge.  We have observed 
changes in her style as she has moved from realism - 
capturing the essence of the fen - to the abstract - playing 
on repetition and patterns. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The publication of her recent book, The Flatlands A Year 
on Lords Ground Farm, is just a sheer delight.  Over 80 of 
her paintings and sketches, beautifully laid out and 
reproduced, take us through the seasons of local bird and 
animal life and a Fenland farming regime.  The excellent 
reproduction of her photographs and paintings is 
remarkable.   

I particularly liked the light touch of text - in Note form - 
which guides us through the tasks of farming, its workers, 
and the visiting birds - whilst not detracting from the 
paintings.  With the inclusion of some commentary, 
photographs and sketches we gain an insight into what 
inspires Joss.  What is remarkable is the diversity of her 
talent, the precision of painting the farm machinery and 
farm produce, her observation of wildlife, her capturing the 
movements of hares and her abstract interpretation of the 
landscape.   

 
Flatlands is a joy and pleasure to own.  Mega 
congratulations to Joss, so lovely to capture your work to 
treasure and thank you for awakening us to what is on our 
"doorstep". 
 
Claire Halpin-McDonald 
 
There are just a few copies of The Flatlands available from 
Joss at £20. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The VILLAGE CENTRE 100 CLUB 
for 2014 began in March 

 

Please renew your membership 
or now is a good time to join to help raise  

money to run the Village Centre 
 

Tickets are just £10 for a full year 
 

We have eight draws of £20 on the 
third Wednesday of the month and 

two draws of £50 in July and December 
 

100 CLUB WINNERS 
 

June: Grahame Radford (£20) 
  

Please contact Thomasina on 07787 520589 
ÔÏ ÂÅ ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ ÄÒÁ× 
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Bottisham and Burwell 
Photographic Club

 
 

Looking forward to September 2014, Bottisham & Burwell 
Photographic Club will be staging their Welcome Back 
evening on 9 September 2014 7:30 - 9:30 pm at their 
normal venue, Lode Chapel CB25 9EW.  The club was 
founded in 1973 and still has founder members 
participating. 

 
There is now a diverse selection of digital cameras 
available and some of you may be interested in developing 
your knowledge further.  You are welcome to join the club, 
or attend any meeting as a guest ï see below. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The club has a friendly welcoming atmosphere and during 
the evening there is a break when members are able to 
exchange knowledge and experiences.  The members are 
a wide group of photographers and invited guest speakers 
give presentations on a range of topics.  In addition there 
are memberôs practical evenings and internal competitions, 
leading on to Inter-club and national events.   

 
At the Welcome Back evening, members/visitors are 
invited to bring three prints (visitors any size) or three 
digital images on a USB stick (ideally sized as 1400 X 1050 
sRGB) of photographs taken during the summer.  Members 
who were competition winners last season are also invited 
to display some of their prints/images 
 
 

We congratulate Daphne Hanson, Hon. Secretary to the 
club for many years, who has been awarded the 
prestigious óDistinction in Awards for Photographic Meritô - 
DPAGB by The Photographic Alliance of Great Britain.  In 
addition, in February 2014 at the AGM of the East Anglian 
Federation of Photographic Societies (EAF) Daphne was 
elected President Elect of the Society and will take up her 
post as President in 2016.  Daphne previously served as 
President from 1998 ï 2000.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your Diary 

 

Tuesday 9 September 2014 

Welcome Back: See above 
 

Tuesday 16 September 2014 

óAn Eye in the Wind: Kite Aerial Photography of Cambridge 
and environsô by Bill Blake, Heritage Surveyor & Kite 
Photographer. 

 
Guests are welcome to attend any meeting at our venue, 
Lode Chapel CB25 9EW from 7:30 to 9:30pm.  There is a 
fee of £3.00 including refreshments, refunded on joining. 
 
Annual subscriptions: Adult: £40.00, Joint Membership: 
£67.00, Student: £21.00, Refreshments 50p.   
 
For further details contact: 
Mrs Daphne Hanson DPAGB APAGB    
01638 741106  www.bottburpc.org 

 
Barry Coles 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Harvest Supper 
 

7pm Saturday 4th October 2014 
Village Centre 

 
Tickets from Jon Cane (741064), 

David Parr (744081) and Pam King (742924) 
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Looking Forward to Bottisham 
Village College 

 
 

In September some children will be starting at Bottisham 
Village College and here are their thoughts as they leave 
Swaffham Prior and anticipate Bottisham. 
 

But first some thoughts and advice from those already at 
Bottisham: 
 
Kathryn Cane: I like the school dinners - there's a lot of 

choice.  I like a lot of the teachers.  My favourite subject is 
maths and David and I have the same maths teacher who 
we both really like. 
 
My advice for anyone joining Bottisham is be active and 
make sure you make new friends and donôt just stick with 
your old ones. 
 
David Cane: Most teachers are really nice and most 

students are nice, but not all.  Lessons are normally quite 
fun but not all.  Year 11 have a different colour jumper so 
you can recognise them and they are helpful people.  My 
favourite subjects are music and science and I play the 
guitar and piano. 
 
Kath: I play the piano and flute.   
 
We both started playing instruments at Swaffham Prior and 
have carried on. 
 
My advice to anyone joining Bottisham is, donôt be too 
scared because if you are too scared you wonôt meet 
people and wonôt speak up in class.  If you donôt speak up 
in class your parents will get to hear about it.   
 
Alice Lingley: What's good about Bottisham is the range 

of things that we do.  Not just lessons but the things we do 
outside of lessons like leadership stuff.  They have good 
ideas for things to do.  Good clubs with something for 
everyone.   
 
Elizabeth Parr: Yeah Iôm 

looking forward to Bottisham.  
New lessons and the teachers.  
Mostly I like maths and art.  Iôve 
got no worries, perhaps only the 
thought of getting lost and not 
handing in my homework.  Iôll 
miss Swaffham Prior a bit, the 
school and the teachers.  I 
thank Mr Godfrey for teaching 
me.  Heôs been one of the best 
teachers we have had.  Heôs fun 
and jolly.   
 
 
Hazel Lingley: I'm looking forward to the lessons and 

meeting new friends.  It will be different with lots more 
teachers not just the same one, not that Mr Godfrey is bad.  
I will miss Swaffham Prior but I won't cry about it except 
maybe on Leavers Day.  Maths is my favourite subject.  
 

 
 
 

Dylan Steed: Iôm looking forward to Bottisham because Iôm 

finding Swaffham Prior a bit small at present.  Itôs not as 
exciting as it was.  I still like it but not as much.  Iôm looking 
forward to new friends at a different school.  Some people 
worry about missing the bus but Iôm not worried.  Iôve 
already made new friends on the Induction Day.  Iôm a bit 
worried about getting lost but Iôll soon get used to it.   
 

 
 

Hugh Shackleton: Iôm looking 

forward to Bottisham, yes.  Iôm 
looking forward to doing 
science which we donôt do at 
Swaffham Prior.  Overall 
things will be the same, weôll 
still do maths and English.  
Iôve no worries at all.  I wonôt 
miss Swaffham Prior, nope!  
On my last day Iôll probably 
say to Mr Godfrey, ñByeò. 

 
 
 
 
Robert Tucker: Iôm looking 

forward to making new 
friends.  Iôm not nervous 
though Iôm a bit worried 
about doing my homework in 
time.  Iôll miss Swaffham 
Prior, just the place in 
general, being in one class 
with all of your friends.  My 
favourite subjects are maths 
and English. 
 
 
 
Jodie Halpin-McDonald: Yes Iôm looking forward to 

Bottisham.  Thereôs a lot more things to do and Iôm looking 
forward to the clubs.  I did wonder what it was like to be a 
Year 6 and leave school and now I know and can tell 
others.  Iôll miss the teachers, theyôve always been really 
helpful, really smiley and happy and make you feel better if 
youôre feeling down and smile if you are hurt.  My only 
worry about going to Bottisham is getting lost because itôs 
such an enormous school.  Otherwise there is nothing to 
worry about because the Year 11 buddies are always there 
to help. 
 

 
 

 

Hugh Shackleton 

 

 

Elizabeth Parr 

 

 

Robert Tucker 
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Mr Godfrey will miss Jodie's 
infectious laugh  

 

 

George Tucker (centre) won a 
certificate for PE 

 

 

Hector Keutgen (right) 
received a pen for his 
excellent handwriting 

 

 

Hugh Shackleton will be 
remembered for his performance 

of the bad knight and his excellent  
comedy timing 

 

 

Mr Godfrey advises that if you 
have any IT issues speak to 

Robert Tucker 

 

 

Mr Godfrey will remember Dylan Steed 
for his wealth of ideas,  enthusiasm 

and contributions to discussions 

 

 

End of year performance: Hazel Lingley (far right) 

 

 

Elizabeth Parr: a hardworking class member 
who can be relied upon and secretly a little bit 

cheaky 

 


